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Health Safety Protocols for Re-opening of 
Anonymous Group Meetings at St. James’s

Re-opening at St. James’s
· Providing space for Anonymous Group Ministry meetings is an important and meaningful way for St. James’s Episcopal Church to serve our community. 

· While the church remains closed due to a priority around the health safety of parishioner’s, staff and others, the church is committed to reopening the Catacombs for Anonymous Groups

· On a limited basis. 

· The following safety protocols for reopening at St. James’s are informed by the guidelines issued by Intergroup and are consistent with state and local requirements as well as the requirements of the Diocese of Virginia. 

For the protection of all, be mindful of the Traditions of AA, especially:

· Tradition 1: “Our common welfare should come first; personal recovery depends on A.A. unity”, and

· Tradition 4: “Each group is autonomous…except in matters affecting other groups or A.A. as a whole.”

Required Safety Protocols for Group Meetings at St. James’s 
The groups can start meeting as soon as they have acquired the thermometers and sanitizing supplies.

· Do not congregate near the gate while the parents and children are arriving or departing from the St. James’s Children’s Center, between the hours of 6:30AM - 9:00AM, and 4:30PM - 6:30 PM

· Limit attendance to 10 or fewer

· Temperature taken at the door with a non-contact device, or voluntary temperature taking at home

· No one with a temperature greater than 100º F. will be admitted

· No one without a facemask or shield will be admitted

· Maintain 6 to 7 feet of separation between people at the meeting

· Sanitize contact surfaces before and after the meeting

Additional Leaders’ Responsibilities

· If someone in the group is determined to have contracted COVID-19 and had been present at a group meeting , inform St. James’s Church by contacting Michael Smith, Director of Church Operations, or Gene Roland, Facilities Manager, or Gina Young, Parish Secretary or Nancy Warman, Director of Servant Ministry at the church: 804/355-1779

· Alert your group contacts and stop meetings until you are notified by St. James’s that your group can start meeting again 
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